Miramar College
Classified Senate Minutes
Apr. 21, 2010
11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
President Conference Room
Present:
Joyce Allen, Anthony Alfuente, Carol Smith, Sara Agonafer, Tom Davenport, Jessica Aguilar, Reginald Boyd, Thu Nguyen, AnnaLiza Soriano
I. Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 11:30 a.m. 

II. Approval of Agenda and Minutes: Agenda and minutes from Apr. 7, 2010 were approved (MSC Agonafer/Alfuente).  
III. Guests:  None
IV. Reports:
1. CEC (Allen):  Pool usage: they are developing policies regarding admission to the pool for Miramar staff, students and district employees who work at Miramar.  Technology plan was approved.  District Strategic Plan – there was a request from the district to list what CSEN does to support the District Strategic Plan.  Answer, we have a single mentoring program specifically for supervisors, there are no other staff development activities offered because there is no funding and off-campus activities have not been approved.  Current funding has been used to support individual personal development needs.  Evaluator’s proposal:  there are 4 options to be discussed at the DGC meeting to be held 4/21.  
2.  Marketing (Allen):  Surveys have been put out regarding paper class schedules for summer to determine value and number of printed schedules needed.
3.  Accreditation:  visitation has been scheduled.  Classified members should read sections of the self-study as asked.
V. Old Business:
1.  Evaluators proposal (Boyd and Nguyen):  There will be a DGC meeting this afternoon to discuss this issue.  CSEN discussion concluded that students would be better served with the evaluators on campus where they can be seen easily between classes.  Also counselors and professors will have much easier access to evaluators if they are on campus.  There is no evidence that centralization will save money.  
2.  Scholar Fest:  The CEC would like to have opportunity drawings run through the Foundation to reduce liability.  There are currently 5 auction items and 8 baskets.  We need other ideas for fundraising.
3.  Classified Recognition Week:  The awards will be Wed 5/12 and the luncheon Thurs. 5/13.  We will have potluck on Friday.  Ice Cream TBD.

4.  Dues:  We will collect dues in May.  For next year, should we collect dues twice/year? $8?  We could offer a student scholarship if we are more successful with fundraising.  We can donate to the Foundation through payroll deduction.

VI. New Business:
Please try to attend the Vets-to-Jets Workshop on Apr 28.

Meeting adjourned 12:25
Next meeting will be Wed., May 5, 2010 at 11:30 am

Submitted 5/5/10
Carol Smith
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